
 
 

  
 INDIAN RIVER COUNTY, FLORIDA 
 MEMORANDUM 
  
 
TO:   Jason E. Brown, County Administrator 
 

THROUGH:  Richard B. Szpyrka, P.E., Public Works Director 
   James W. Ennis, P.E., Assistant Public Works Director  
    
FROM:   Robert S. Skok, Infrastructure Project Manager 
 
SUBJECT:  Award of Bid No. 2020048 
   County Welcome Signs, IRC-1816 
 
DATE:   July 31, 2020  
  
 
DESCRIPTION AND CONDITIONS 
 
On February 5, 2019, the Board of County Commissioners approved Work Order #7 with MBV 
Engineering, Inc. to design structural and site plans for four welcome signs at points of entry into the 
County. Two signs are proposed on US 1 at the south & north County limits, one sign on SR 60, one sign 
on CR 512, both of these will be east of the interchange of I-95 respectively. 
 
On May 5, 2020, the Board approved two Community Aesthetic Feature Agreements with the Florida 
Department of Transportation (FDOT). The FDOT required the agreements in order to obtain permits to 
construct the signs on US 1 and SR60.  
 
A bid opening for the welcome signs project was held on July 17, 2020.  Five (5) bids were received and 
opened.  A detailed bid tabulation is on file and available for viewing in the County Engineering Division. 
Bid totals are as follows: 
 
  

COMPANY BID 
Kenco Sign & Awning, LLC 
Holy Hill, FL 

  
$99,000.00 

Sign Labs, Inc. 
W. New York, NJ $99,015.54 
A. Thomas Construction, Inc. 
Ft. Pierce, FL $104,500.00 
Rite Lite Signs, Inc. 
Concord, NC $139,000.00 
Boromei Construction, Inc. 
Okeechobee, FL $167,380.00 

 
 
Kenco Sign & Awning, Inc. is considered to be the lowest, responsive, responsible bidder for the project 
with a bid totaling $99,000.00.  Kenco Sign & Awning, Inc. has completed various projects of similar work 
for other municipalities within the state. 
 

CONSENT 
 



Award of Bid No. 2020048 
County Welcome Signs, IRC-1816 
For August 18, 2020 BCC Meeting 
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 FUNDING  
 
Funding is budgeted and available Secondary Roads/Construction Progress/County Welcome Signs, 
account. 

 
Account Name Account Number Amount 
Secondary Roads/Construction Progress/County Welcome 
Signs 

10921441-066510-20033 $99,000.00 

 
 

RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff recommends the project be awarded to Kenco Sign & Awning, Inc. in the amount of $99,000.00. 
Staff further recommends the Board approve the sample agreement and authorize the Chairman to 
execute said agreement after review and approval of the agreement by the County Attorney as to form 
and legal sufficiency, and the receipt and approval of required insurance by the Risk Manager. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
Sample Agreement 
Location Map 
Sign Rendering 
 
AGENDA ITEM FOR AUGUST 18, 2020 
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